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Ann Arbor Connector Background Information

Stafbthdoumpartneragencies AnrArboDowntowrDevelopmentAuthoritf AADDA) AnnArborTransportation
Authority(AATA),CityofAnnArbor(City)andtheUniversityofMichigan(UM),hasagreedtomoveforwardwith
theexecutionofaMemorandumofUnderstanding(MOU)witheachpartycommittingtoashareofthe project.
Initially,equalsharesevolvedasanapproachtofundingtheeffort.Inthetimesincethepreliminaryunderstanding
muchhaschanged. Boththenatureandcostofthe projecthaveemergedovertime. Thismemodescribesthe
evolution of the current funding concept.

Firstconceivedin2006, the costofthefeasibility studywasenvisionedtobeinthe $250,000.00range. Roger
Hewitt, AADDA ,andEliCooper,CitystaffmetwithGregCook,formerExecutiveDirectorofAATA,anddiscussed
thisundertaking. Gregcommittedthe AATAtofundingupto $200,000.00 ofthe projectfrom AATA’s Federal
TransitAdministration(F TA)funds.ltwasthoughtatthattimetheremainingthreeentitieswouldshareequallyin
the difference.

The project finally moved into the RFP phase in summer of 2008. It was agreed by all entities an MOU was
desirableforthiseffort.ltwasunderstoodtheMOUwouldserveasamechanismtodefineeachentities’shareof
funding of this effort.

ThefourpartnersinitiallyanticipatedfundingaPhaseleffortat$250,000.00. AATAwasseenascommittingupto
$100,000.00 of that amount from their FTA funds and the other partners equally sharing the remaining
$150,000.00. Inspite of staff’'s beliefthework couldbe accomplishedforalesseramountthethree proposals
received were well in excess of the amount anticipated.

Inlightofthe increased costs discovered through the selection process, the partneragencies’ staff metand
decidedtoproceedwiththe process. Theprocurementhasbeenconductedby AATA’s procurementofficeto
assurecompliancewithFederalcontractingrequirements Theprocurementhasfollowedtherequirementsofthe
FTA.ReviewofthethreeproposalsandrelianceonFTA’sproceduralrequirements, the selectioncommittee
arriveduponapreferredteam,URS, Inc. Formalnegotiationsensuedandultimately,abestandfinalofferwas
received.Atthistimeasaresultofnegotiationsandproceduralrequirementstheproject’sCostbecameknown,
$640,000.00.

Inthelatefall2008,thestaffsofthefourentitiespreliminarilyagreedtoproceedwiththefeasibilitystudybasedon
equal shares. This resulted in the language of an earlier MOU and equal shares of approximately $160,000.

Duringtheperiodbetweenthatinitialunderstandingandtodayafewissueshavearisenthathaveresultedina
revisedcost-sharingdefinedintheproposedMOU MostsignificantwasAATAidentifyinganadditionalamountof
FTAfundingandcommittingtosupportingtheprojectatthe$320,000.00level. TheUMremainscommittedatthe
$160,000.00level,basedontheearlierequalsharesbasis. ThebalanceistobedividedbetweentheCityandthe
AADDAat$80,000.00each. Itisimportanttonote,the UMstaffunderstandstheincreased AATAcommitment
changes the “equal shares” understanding and result in revised commitments for the City and the AADDA.

Therehasbeennodiscussionofacredittowardsthe City’ssharereflectingthe city’scommitmentofaproject
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manager.AtthistimetheAATAandUMhaveindicatedagreementwiththedraftMOU.Combinedthisrepresents
3/4ofthetotalcostforthe project. The AADDAandCityarebeingaskedtoapprovefundingfortheirrespective
shares. TheDDAstaffhasthisitemscheduledfortheirTransportationCommittee’sconsiderationonMay 27,
2009.

Prepared By: Eli Cooper, Transportation Program Manager

Reviewed by: Sue F. McCormick, Public Services Administrator

Approved by: Roger W. Fraser, City Administrator
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